CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy,  Leavenworth,  Wa  98826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes 
June 5, 2013

Good of the Order:  Vasilei and Veronica received their official nametags!   The “Safety Fair” will be held July 13 from 10am – 2pm at station #3.  At the recent Chelan/Douglas County Firefighters Association Dinner, CCFD#9 received an award for having the highest percentage of CPR saves in the US. Additionally, CCFD#9 had the highest percentage of CPR saves in the county. 

There was discussion about creating a visual display to show the community what donations are used for.

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Jimi Wilson at 7:00pm.

April Minutes:  JoAnn motioned to approve and was seconded by Paula.  Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Beginning balance in May: $3,443.28.  Expenses: IRS Filing Fee of $850.00.  Balance at the end of May, $2,593.28.  No income or expenses in June.  Ending balance $2,593.28.  Bills were presented for payment for nametags, state filing fee, firefighters’ dinner expenses and postage.  Marlene motioned to approve report and bills.  Lisa seconded the motion.  Motion was passed.

The Audit Committee met May 6 for annual audit.  The books were audited and approved.  

Paul applauded past treasurers’ for their precise bookkeeping skills.

Old Business:  The trailer we purchased is out front.  Some printing has been done and a logo is coming.  Discussion followed about allowing auxiliary/firefighters to borrow trailer and equipment.  Anita moved to appoint a committee to come up with a policy for checking out the trailer and equipment. JoAnn seconded and the motion passed.   Anita and Martha volunteered to be on the committee.  Jimi will meet with them as soon as they set a time to meet. 
New Business: Kathy K. reported that the Food Support Committee recently met.  Committee roster and hand outs are being updated.  The driver’s license/insurance sheet is no longer necessary.  Becky P. would like to purchase drying mats to be used after cleaning the pump pots.  Kathy K. moved to approve the purchases and was seconded by Paula.  Motion carried.
Paula has ordered clothing.  She also brought samples in case anyone else is interested in ordering auxiliary shirts/jackets.    

Liz distributed sign up sheets for yard sale. Friday, August 30 set up 1-6, Saturday, September 1 sale day 9-4, Sunday, September 2 sale day 9-2 with clean up starting at 2pm.  The dates this year are August 31 and September 1.   Paul volunteered to change dates on the banners.  Liz will order the honey bucket and dumpster. Marlene will need 8 more cement buckets for the 2 additional canopies she will purchase for the auxiliary.

Discussions followed concerning pay station, holding area and opening procedure.  

A firefighter is needed to man the volunteer parking area all day Saturday, due to problems last year.  Additional “No Smoking” signs are needed.  Sharon will be chairman for the bake sale again this year.  

JoAnn motioned to adjourn at 8:07pm., Paula seconded.  Motion carried.
Next meeting will be Wednesday, July 10th at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary. 

